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GOVERNOR

Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of South Carolina, I am pleased to welcome you to Self Regional
Healthcare Foundation’s 2015 Mid-Winter Ball, 4 Passage to India.

Now in its twenty-seventh year, this event is a highly-anticipated bright spot in what has
certainly been a cold and dreary winter. It will be an exciting evening for all with fantastic
music, Indian-inspired cuisine, and a fabulous silent auction. More importantly, supporters of
this year’s Ball are helping to address the healthcare needs of the community. Through its
endeavors, the Self Regional Healthcare Foundation is working to provide a better quality of life

for people across the area.

Michael and I would like to thank you for your contributions that help make South Carolina such
a great place to live, learn, work, and play. We wish you all the best for a wonderful evening.

God bless.




